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ACTION REQUIRED TO AVOID FINES!
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Pharmacy Benefit Managers (PBMs) take note! Under
Florida’s new Prescription Drug Reform Act, PBMs
must be licensed as an insurance administrator (also
known as a third-party administrator, or TPA). Under
this new law, any entity that wishes to provide PBM
services after January 1, 2024, must be licensed as a
TPA.

The Florida Office of Insurance Regulation (OIR) has
adopted a new TPA license application that
incorporates the additional licensing requirements
for PBMs. The TPA license application is available
here. For an entity that is not currently registered as
a PBM, that entity will, in addition to obtaining a TPA
license, have to register as a PBM. The PBM
registration form is available here.

Based on informal conversations with the OIR, we
understand that many of the currently registered
PBMs have not submitted their TPA license
applications. The TPA licensing process can take
several months, especially if a significant number of
applications are submitted at or around the same
time. We strongly encourage existing PBMs that wish

DEADLINE APPROACHING: Florida
Pharmacy Benefit Managers Must Be
Licensed as a Third-Party Administrator

Related People

Bruce D. Platt
Thomas A. Range

Related Work

Healthcare

Healthcare Legislation
and Government
Affairs

Healthcare Licensure
and Compliance

Pharmacy, Drugs, and
Medical Devices

Related Offices

Tallohassee

Health Law Rx

Akerman Perspectives
on the Latest
Developments in
Healthcare Law


https://www.akerman.com/en/people/bruce-platt.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/people/thomas-range.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/work/services/practices/healthcare/index.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/work/services/practices/healthcare/healthcare-legislation-government-affairs.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/work/services/practices/healthcare/healthcare-compliance.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/work/services/practices/healthcare/pharmacy-drugs-medical-devices.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/firm/offices/tallahassee.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/people/thomas-range.html
https://www.akerman.com/en/people/bruce-platt.html
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/FLOIR/2023/07/19/file_attachments/2558858/OIR-C1-1075.pdf
https://www.floir.com/siteDocuments/AllFormsPBM.pdf
https://www.akerman.com/en/index.html

to continue providing PBM services after January 1,
2024, to submit the TPA licensing application
materials as soon as possible because the Act
includes significant penalties and public scrutiny for
unlicensed activities. See § 626.8805(1), Florida
Statutes:

A person who, on or after January 1, 2024, does not
hold a certificate of authority to act as an
administrator while operating as a pharmacy benefit
manager is subject to a fine of $10,000 per violation
per day (emphasis added). By January 15, 2024, the
[OIR] shall submit to the Governor, the President of
the Senate, and the Speaker of the House of
Representatives a report detailing whether each
pharmacy benefit manager operating in this state on
January 1, 2024, obtained a certificate of authority on
or before that date as required by this section.

For more information on the Prescription Drug
Reform Act, please see our previous blog. Akerman
has significant experience with TPA licensing and
the OIR’s licensing process and is available to assist
with the preparation and submission of license
applications.
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